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Letter of Support  
Submission on Notified Resource Consent Application No. 230325 

The submitter supports the proposed application in its entirety and supports further 
applications of this nature within Central Otago.  

Considering the recent gold discovery at Bendigo (largest within New Zealand in four 
decades) both the Regional and District Councils need to recognize that the jurisdiction 
over which they preside is located within a world class mining district, albeit relatively 
small on the global stage but still significant in our national context. Smaller scale alluvial 
gold mining projects like the one proposed at Millers Flat collectively form an important 
contribution to our local export led economy. The current proposal is no different to any 
other deep lead goldmining operation previously undertaken in Otago such as Earnscleugh, 
Glenore and Island Block (within 10 km of the current site), completed successfully without 
notable environmental incident.  

The extractives sector has been stigmatized for too long and its time the mining industry 
was given a stronger sense of legitimacy, particularly within Otago which draws its lineage 
from our goldmining heritage. Increasingly large financial capabilities are required to 
commence even small mines or quarries at the expense of economic development and 
overall productivity. This serves to widen the gap on financial inequality whereby small 
operators are suppressed and small-scale projects with good local potential become 
increasingly unviable. The overall result is poor outcomes for ratepayers and the clear 
economic benefits which arise from such activities. Investors and enterprise need greater 
certainty within the consenting regime to generate not only their own business but also 
prosperity for the region. Expending around $1.2 million on a resource consent the 
applicant has not yet secured is an absurd level of expenditure for a project of this scale.  

Restrictive legislation and inefficient consenting processes are intrinsically linked to New 
Zealand’s current cost-of-living crisis. To ensure their direct accountability to local 
ratepayers I specifically request that consent application 230325 be heard by a panel of 
commissioners who reside within our region.  

 

Best regards,  

 

James Stewart I BSc (Geology), PGDip (Geology) 

Engineering Geologist 
E: james.geologist@outlook.com  
M: +64 27 271 9067  
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